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The idea that Petaluma needs a whole new General Plan is based on a false premise. The basic goal of a General Plan is to provide for the development of lands and infrastructure to meet the future needs of the people in a community.  Meeting the needs of the people is the basic function of government.





How does the usual General Plan get started?  Typically, in order to plan for anything, a target goal must be established.  The traditional forecast period for major governmental decisions is twenty years into the future.  So either city staff or a consultant predicts what the population (people again) will be in twenty years and everything is built around that.  Existing roadways and water and sewer lines are extended in a logical pattern and desired land uses are hung on that framework.  Developing the desired uses is the meat and core of the process.  It is here the elected officials, with input from citizen committees and the general public, propose, modify and agree upon those land uses.





It’s not quite that simple, as the discussions of desired land uses usually includes the impacts of future development on the existing city structure and neighborhoods.  Traffic, school locations, public services, parks, and finances are all part of the process.  Mostly it’s not so much that a perfect future community everyone agrees on is designed, as it is that modifications are made in specific areas which are acceptable (tolerable)  to all interested parties.  Sometimes the parties are the neighbors and sometime the parties have other interests.





Most General Plans consist of a first rough cut, then major modifications to address community concerns and lastly, fine tuning to reconcile the needs of all interested parties.  General Plans do not burst full grown and complete for approval.  For this reason, a progression from rough cut to fine tuning is the logical process.





But, back to why we don’t need a totally new General Plan.  Everything associated with a General Plan is driven by the proposed future population. And, that population is assumed to be reached at a specific year, usually twenty years out.  So, a General Plan developed in 1985 is usually called the 2005 General Plan.  That makes sense.  And this is what happened in Petaluma with our last General Plan.





But it’s wrong!  If for some reason the target population was reached by 1995, would the city insist on following a General Plan that was already built out to approve any development for the next ten years? No!  They would develop a new General Plan.





For the same reason, if a General Plan doesn’t meet its target population by the designated year, must a new General Plan be developed just because the date printed on the cover has arrived? No again.  General Plans are designed for a population not a date.  Everyone seems to miss that fact.





At a growth rate of 1.5% (which is relatively low) our present population of 54000 won’t reach the 2005 General Plan’s target of 65000 for another thirteen years. There is no need to do a new General Plan.





There is however, a need to update what has happened since 1985 and to include changes in community thinking that various development has brought about.  Think about it as another fine tuning of the General Plan that is happening after the plan’s approval but before the plan has reached the population that estimated fifteen years ago.





There is no need for Petaluma to spend three to four million dollars just because the General Plan is called the 2005 General Plan.  Especially with the Urban Growth Boundary in place and little developable land left to plan for. Let’s just look at the existing General Plan and modify it to meet present ???? needs.  


